
 

 

SOUTHERN CROSS 
20th February 2015 

 
 

Dates to Remember . 
 

Rotary BBQ 

Mon 23rd May 

6-8pm 
 

Clarke Road Fresh 

Food opening 

Tue 31st May 

9:45 –11:30am 

  
 

 

 

                            

                                          

                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
      

 
 

                                                   

 
 

Dear parents, carers, family members and community members, 

 

Farewell to Mel 

 

This week, sadly we farewelled Mel Adderley, 

our Acting Deputy Principal, who was recently 

successful in gaining a substantive Deputy 

Principal, Inclusion and Support position at 

Queanbeyan High School.  Mel has been a wonderful asset to Clarke 

Road School for the past two years and we are grateful for all that she has 

given to our school and community.  Her passion for students with 

complex needs, her mentoring and coaching of staff and her interest in 

data collection and analysis are particular strengths that she has brought to 

the school for the benefit of our community. We wish Mel every success 

in her new role and thank her for all that she invested into Clarke Road 

during her time here.  
 

 
 

P.B.E.L. NEWS 

 

          
                                                                                          

     
 

 

          
                                                                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At Clarke Road School, students enjoy being independent individuals and are proud of being active learners. 
Learning to be independent is an important aspect of the curriculum for all Clarke Road School students. 

Throughout their school day, CRS students learn and practise independent skills in personal care, mobility, 

academic learning, and work skills.  
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Alina packing up her 

lunch box after she 

finishes her meal.  
  
on the computer. 

  
 

Sophia learning 

shopping skills 

during library. 

  
Learning to be 

independent is an 

important aspect 

of the curriculum 

for all Clarke 

Road School 

students. 

Throughout their 

school day, CRS 

students learn and 

practise 

independent skills 

in personal care, 

mobility, 

academic 

learning, and 

work skills.  

  
 

Heath problem 

solving in his 

independent 
mathematic task.  
  

  
 

Taylor preparing a cup 

of coffee for his 
customer at the Clarke 

Road Café.  

  

  

 

Maria following 

staff modelling 

to wash her 

hands. 

. 

  

 

Essar stepping onto the 

bus to go on an 

excursion with his class.  

  

  
practise 

independent skills 

in personal care, 

mobility, academic 

learning, and work 

skills.  
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For the remainder of this term, our Assistant Principals, Cathy Treay and Shanaya Dubash will take on 

some of the Deputy Principal roles.  Rachel Jarvis will also be stepping into the role as Relieving 

Assistant Principal for the remainder of this term. We are looking forward to having Rachel as part of 

our executive team for this period.  Kavi Razzaghi-Pour will be returning to the position of Acting 

Deputy Principal at the beginning of next term. 

 

Mini Woolies 

 

There continues to be much anticipation and excitement as we work towards our Mini-Woolies site 

opening on Tuesday 31st May at 10 am.  You will have received your invitation this week.  All 

families are welcome to attend the opening with an RSVP to the office required.  We are looking 

forward to the opportunities that this site will create for our students in allowing them to develop ‘real 

world’ life skills which can be transferred over time to shopping in the community.  We are grateful for 

the incredible generosity of Woolworths and Fujitsu in creating this opportunity for our students. 

 

Passport for Learning mentoring with an academic partner 

 

This week teachers began mentoring sessions with one of our academic partners, Ylana Bloom, author 

of the Passport for Learning.  Each teacher is provided a half day to meet with Ylana to discuss how to 

build students skills in areas that have been identified from the completion of their Passport for Learning 

assessments and parent goals. This is a unique opportunity for our teachers to have further time to plan 

how they can support students by developing strategies and resources to build skill acquistion in 

cognitive, expressive and receptive language and social domains. 

 

COVID-19 update   

 

Clarke Road School is continuing to record COVID cases amongst students and staff each week which 

is reflective of trends in our local community. We have also had staff and students needing to isolate as 

close contacts due to the requirement for close contacts not to attend SSP schools. 

We appreciate your support in continuing to monitor students for symptoms of COVID-19 and to use 

the Rapid Antigen Tests (RATs) provided to you. If your child tests positive to COVID-19, or becomes 

a household contact please let the school know immediately, so that we can inform our community. If 

we have a number of cases come from one class, a decision may be made to move students to learning 

from home for a number of days to prevent any further transmission.    

 

Have a lovely weekend, 

 

Rebecca 

 

Some photos from our Junior Swimming Carnival . . . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Free onesies available from the office, details as follows: 
 

1 x size 10 

3 x size 12 
 

All navy blue with long sleeves.  Please contact the office if you would like them. 
 

                  



 

 

Passport for Learning (P4L) Project  

 

  

  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 


